
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Kevin Hamilton. The minutes were read, Stan made 
a motion to accept them, Larry 2nd, and minutes were accepted as submitted.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:   $3,748.50, Up to date on all outstanding debits. We have about 50% of our 

dues accounted for. Most are in by the end of February. We will spend about 
$500.00 on the Lunch Bags, $200.00 on the Sun Glasses, and $350.00 for 
the Contractor’s breakfast.  

 
Damage Report: None at this time.  
  
Standards Report: We read through the Standard’s Book Section 757.557 
 
State Council Report:    OUNC and OUCC meeting with be at the Comfort Inn in Sherwood on 

2/7/2017. Dawn Hickson is the contact person. 
 

P & E Report:   We talked about the items for the Breakfast (See above) and about past 
practices on different ways the breakfasts have been done. We submitted an 
Appl. for the 811 Motorcycle and car for the Strawberry Fair. 

 
Old Business: Kevin will be sending out a Survey on where/what to eat/day to have have 

the Contractor’s Dinner for 2017. 
   
New Business:  Breakfast forthcoming!  
  
Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.   
 
Next Meeting: Will be at the Elite Korner Kitchen here in Beautiful Down Town Lebanon. 

Thursday March 2nd, 2017  
Frank Frenzel       
Secretary/Treasurer ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

Frank Frenzel   City of Lebanon 
Larry Nelsen   Van Lee Construction 
Stan Smith   City of Sodaville  
Karl Frink    City of Brownsville 
Kevin Hamilton  Linn County Road Dept.  
Tom Aldrich   Ferguson Water Works 
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